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Advent Greetings to All,

    Can hardly believe we are getting ready to print the December 2017 Newsletter and begin another church year—Advent 2017 – Year B in the Episcopal Liturgical calendar.

    As we all know, December will be quite busy at church and at home.  Advent is a time of expecting as we once again wait in anticipation for the birth of Christ.  I believe the church keeps us grounded through this busy time of the year, reminding us to watch and pray, take care of ourselves and reminds us what the Christmas season is all about.

    Next week either in your mail boxes at church or in the mail will be our 2017 Stewardship letter written by Stuart Griffiths.  Please prayerfully consider your use of time, talent and tithe as we look forward to 2018.  We have many opportunities for sharing our gifts.  Our Stewardship Ingathering will be Sunday, December 17.  Mother Kay Dagg will be with us that Sunday to bless our gifts during the offertory.
    As I mentioned in last month's article, we have several maintenance issues to be attended to.  Thanks to Wayne Link and nice weather he is getting them done.  The floor in the little shed out back has been fixed and he will fix the floor under the sink in the kitchen downstairs among other little jobs.  The carpet is still an issue, but we are waiting to hear back from Doug Williams, Williams Flooring in Manhattan.  

    Deanna Turner has volunteered to head up RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS again this year and has the box out and ready to receive gifts.  Bring your gift wrapped, be sure you put on the card whether it is for a man, woman, boy or girl.  These will be distributed on December 17.  Thanks, Deanna, for getting us in the Spirit of giving.

    Father Art Rathbun will be our celebrant Christmas Eve.  Our service will be at 9:00 p.m.  The Vestry felt this was a good time—not too early and not too late.  Christmas Eve morning is the 4th Sunday of Advent, and we will either read Morning Prayer or do Advent Lessons and Carols.

    The children's Christmas program and the Caroling evening have not been finalized yet, as to dates for these two activities, so listen for announcements.  

    Altar Guild Directress, Donna Long, has the signup sheet in the Parish Hall for Greening of the church.  Beginning December 1, you can pick a part of the church you want to decorate and do it at your convenience.  This has worked out nicely in years past.  Thanks to all who help make the church so pretty for the Christmas season.  

     God's blessings on us all as we look forward to the Christmas season and time with friends and family. It is a “Most Wonderful time of the Year.” Carolyn

DECEMBER 2017
DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

12/03
10 AM
Stan
R.R.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
C.Garwood
Advent 1
Holy Eucharist


B.Long©
M.Bradfield




S.Griffiths®




Sunday School:  Ronda Lloyd & Kim Fry
COFFEE HOSTS:  Raymond & Lyleen Adams 
STEWARDS:  Stuart Griffiths & Carolyn Garwood


The Rev. Susanne Methven, Guest celebrant
___________________________________________________________________________________

12/10
10 AM
Candace
G.Ruthstrom
D.Long®
B.Long
Advent 2 
Holy Eucharist
Ronda

G.Griffiths 
G.Ruthstrom

     


J.Hixon®




Sunday School:  Carly Bloomfield & Blair Bloomfield
COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Ginny Beck
STEWARDS:  Stuart Griffiths & Carolyn Garwood

Trenton & Brett Canfield
The Rev. Kay Dagg, Guest celebrant

___________________________________________________________________________________

12/17
10 AM
Allison
A.Adams
B.Long®
D.Long
Advent 3
Holy Eucharist
Lanie

D.Griggs©
J.Randle




G.Beck®




Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths & Brenda Easterberg
COFFEE HOSTS:  Ronda Lloyd  
STEWARDS:  Stuart Griffiths & Carolyn Garwood

Carly Bloomfield
The Rev. Kay Dagg, Guest celebrant
12/24
10 AM
Ronda
Carolyn Garwood will read Morning Prayer

Advent 4
Morning Prayer

There will be no coffee hour.

______________________________________________________________________________________

12/24
9 PM
Stan
D.Turner
J.Brown®
All
Christmas Eve
Holy Eucharist


C.Brown©





C.Garwood®



STEWARDS:  Stuart Griffiths & Carolyn Garwood




The Rev.Art Rathbun, Guest celebrant

12/31

10 AM

Allison

B.Long

C.Garwood ®
B. Easterberg
Christmas 1
Holy Eucharist
Ronda



S.Fry©

A.Tholstrup








W.Link®







Sunday School:  Donna Long
COFFEE HOSTS:  Raymond & Lyleen Adams
STEWARDS:  Stuart Griffiths & Carolyn Garwood



   Tim & Angie Adams

Guest celebrant to be announced.
______________________________________________________________________________________

EVENTS FOR DECEMBER:
Sunday, December 3rd:  The Rev. Susanne Methven will be our Guest celebrant at the 10 AM Eucharist.
Wednesday, December 6th:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.
Sunday, December 10th:  The Rev. Kay Dagg will be our Guest celebrant at the 10 AM Eucharist.
Saturday, December 16th:  Altar Guild cleaning; 10 AM.

Sunday, December 17th:  The Rev. Kay Dagg will be our Guest celebrant at the 10 AM Eucharist.  Random Acts of Kindness will be distributed.  
Tuesday, December 19th:  Vestry Meeting; 6:30 PM. 
Wednesday, December 20th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.
Choir Practice 4:30 PM.

Sunday, December 24th:  Morning Prayer 10 AM.  Rev. Art Rathbun will be our Guest celebrant at the 9 PM Eucharist.
Wednesday, December 27th:  Senior Commodities distribution, 1-3 PM.  

Thursday, December 28th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.
Sunday, December 31st:  Holy Eucharist 10 AM.
Greening of the Church


There is a sign-up sheet on the first table in the Parish Hall to select a task to complete at any time. 

The decorations will be on the tables in the basement.  We have some photos to give you ideas, but be creative and let the spirit move you!  We will try to have everything marked as to where it was last year.  Some tasks are better done by two people, especially those needing a ladder.  Ask someone to help you!

Random Acts of Kindness


Deanna Turner has again volunteered to coordinate this program.  Please bring small gifts that are wrapped that will be randomly delivered on December 17th after church to any person or pick a random house.

Community Church Camp Committee

As we Christians say “Thanks” to our Lord for the many, many blessings that he has provided us and we also recognize our short comings in our efforts to spread his word and grace among his people.  He commanded us to go forth and spread his message of forgiveness and love.  The Community Church Camp Committee was simply an idea of how we could obey that command when it was started just 4 years ago and with your help many adults and kids are now better acquainted with their Lord.  They, and the committee, say “Thank You” for your financial and prayerful support as the efforts will continue into 2018.
Bridges of Hope is an organization that developed 
from a training workshop attended by almost 40 people based on the book Bridges out of Poverty.  In a series of meetings, the group identified needs in Clay County that Bridges of Hope seeks to address:

1.  Communication as to the resources available to help people

2.   Relationships and a feeling of belonging and support

3.   Hunger and having affordable or available healthy foods

4.   Transportation for the public that is regional in nature
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The first year action plans developed to begin to meet these needs are:

  

1.  Communication:
     Care Fair Event  -  Community involvement with the purpose of gathering information on organizations helping people of all ages and providing volunteer opportunities for those interested in helping our neighbors.  A fun way to learn about services available in Clay County. 

2.  Relationships:  
     Bridges of Hope  -  A program similar to the Thrive program currently available in Manhattan. This program helps people find their way out of poverty by providing classes on life skills, finance and budgeting, and preparation for work, followed by a period of at least 18 months wherein the person finds support in relationships with allies who are intentional friends and mentors. 

3.  Hunger:  
     Community Garden  -  A Community Garden has been planted on St. Paul's Lutheran Church property where vegetables are provided to persons needing healthy produce to supplement their food budget..  

4..   Transportation  -   We support the efforts of the local public transportation program to expand to a regional program and advocated this concept on behalf of and with representatives of the local program in meetings with the County Commissioners and representatives of programs in Riley and Geary counties.  

Interested in helping with this program in some way?


Volunteer opportunities include: 
  - For the weekly program: instructors, allies, meal coordinator, meal servers, child care for under age 5, classroom for over age 5 children, clean up. 
  - For the community garden: workers to plant, weed, water and harvest. 
  - For communication and transportation: marketing and public relations opportunities, coordinators for events. 
  - For organization: curriculum planners, educators/ marketing people, fundraising planners, board members, finance people.

To volunteer contact:
Donna Long  785- 632-7030 
Wayne Link  785-632-3658 

Community Garden contact:
Janet Thurlow 785-317-6048

